
Notice of Motion 
 

Council Meeting 19 July 2018 
 

Grit Bin on Southern Close, Torquay 
 
This Council notes that in recent years Grit Bins have been removed from several 
roads in Torbay, including Southern Close in Torquay.  At a Councillors briefing 
following the ‘beast from the east’ bad weather, the impression was given that 
requests for Grit bins to be returned to areas where they had been taken away would 
be looked on sympathetically by the Council. 
 
Residents of Southern Close have requested the return of a grit  bin, not only in 
response to the recent bad weather but also because they get a lot of frost even in 
normal winters due to being higher up, so the grit bin would be used every winter.  
 
Residents have advised that they would be willing to be responsible for the grit bin, 
eg holding a key for it etc. 
 
This Council requests that the Chief Executive of the Council ensure that a Grit Bin is 
returned to Southern Close as a matter of urgency.  
 
Proposer: Councillor Long 
Seconder: Councillor Darling (S) 


